Tecumseh Woods Board of Trustees
Meeting Minutes
October 16, 2014
Call to order
Vice President Curt South called to order the regular meeting of the Tecumseh Woods Board at 7:10 pm at Greene St. Church.
Roll call
 The following persons were present: Curt South V.P.; Jeff Heath, Assist. Treasurer; Derek Casto, Maintenance;; Jill Trevino, Secretary, Eddie Palmer, Board Member, Dawn Widney,Social Director/Public Relations; Courtney Swabb, Pool Manager, Kelly Meckstroth/Membership; Ronnie Fitchpatrick,Treasurer. 
Absent: Jeff Lange, President
TW Members in attendance- None
Approval of minutes from last meeting
 The minutes of the last meeting were approved as written- Motion by Jeff H.; second by Dawn, all in agreement to approve the minutes.
Reports
President- No report. 
Treasurer- Ronnie had previously sent the latest financial information via e-mail to all Board Members. In summary, there is currently about $12,000 in cash and $2,000 in the Capital Improvement fund. The income from dues is down a little from this time last year. He made the request that to avoid any confusion, no dues or assessments are to be collected in the concession stand, and all are to go through the Membership Chair or the Treasurer. He shared that we will need to evaluate our current vendors, products and prices for the purchase and sale of concession stand items. Basically the costs to purchase have gone up, and the charge for the concessions stayed the same. Discussion ensued regarding whether less expensive items could be obtained so that break even or a small profit could be realized rather than a loss. Dawn indicated that she would follow up on doing some comparisons so that recommendations could be made for possible changes in ordering products. Ronnie also shared that the cost of chemicals was less than last year. This past years’ unusual expenses regarding the filter tank and baby pool were reviewed and noted. The swim team has not been billed yet and it was determined that those time cards were in the concession stand and Ronnie would obtain them so that the swim team could be billed and those funds reflected in the appropriate financial column in the budget.
Membership/Marketing- Kelly shared with the Board that of the 156 members, 10 had come back to active status, 11 were inactive members and there were 14 life members who have not paid or used the pool, but had not paid the required $50.00. She also identified several families who had used the pool and had not paid their dues. There are 45 families who have not yet paid the $40.00 assessment fee for this year. Kelly indicated that she had mailed invoices, made phone calls and sent e-mails in attempts to obtain this outstanding money. The consensus of the Board was that the unpaid fees would be added to next year’s bills and that full payment would need to be received or those outstanding would be denied admission to the pool. This includes the inactive members who have not paid the $50.00 fee required to maintain the lifetime membership. Those people would be sent letters that it is assumed they no longer wanted to continue their life membership as no response/money had been received. There will be additional discussion on this issue at the next Board meeting. Kelly also shared that she was already working with Janet Jackson on a Splash and Dash for next July. She has reserved with the Piqua Chamber of Commerce space in the May 2015 Newsletter for a TW flyer (600 to be mailed to PCC members) in the hopes of increasing new memberships. She has also talked to Rick Haines, Supt. /Piqua City Schools about sending a flyer home with students towards the end of the school year for the same purpose of generating more interest in new memberships. She shared a call she had received from a member who had come to the pool on what she thought was a work day for closing the pool in hopes of getting the dues reduction for next year and no one was there. Kelly advised that there would be additional work days scheduled in April/May and those opportunities would be available to members. Courtney stated that the track team was always looking for required community service opportunities and assisting with the Spring clean-up was something they could do.
Social Director/Public Relations- Dawn stated that there was no report as the season is over and activities will not be taking place until next season. She did bring up the subject of nominations for open Board positions. There will be 3 positions open and this will be discussed at the next Board meeting.
Pool Manager- Courtney had no report at this time as the season has concluded.  
Vice President- Curt asked the Board whether it may consider participating in the November Quarter Auction planned by the PHS Show Choir. The suggestion is that T.W. could offer a 1 yr. Family Membership for bidding. This would benefit the Show Choir but would also be a potentially good source of advertisement for T.W. Those present indicated that this would be a good idea and agreed with this proposal.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Maintenance- Derek- discussed the current progress of the restoration of the Baby Pool. Ronnie’s neighbor who is an electrician, has agreed to look at the issue of running the new wire that will handle 30amps. It is thought that the rest of what is needed to get the Baby pool functional has been determined and the goal remains to have the Baby pool open on Day 1 of the 2015 swim season. Derek stated he has the lawnmower up at Michael’s in Houston and has requested he be contacted prior to any repairs being made in the event that it is too expensive for the cost of the mower. There are still some trees to be removed and brush to be burned. Derek stated that he planned to rent a stump grinder in the next couple of weeks to get the stumps removed which will make the property easier to mow. He mentioned that the sediment needs to be replaced in the filter and the Baby pool housing needs to be painted.
Old Business 
The Board discussed the plan for Randy Kirchner from the Middle Great Miami River Watershed Alliance LLC to speak to the Board about the easement vs. purchase options on TW land by waters of Hydraulic Canal. All in attendance agreed that sufficient information had been obtained and the Board has previously agreed that this would be of benefit to Tecumseh Woods if it did generate several thousand dollars in revenue. The next step would be to present this to the membership for vote at the annual meeting in April. Details of how this will be presented will be further discussed at the next Board meeting.

 The meeting was adjourned by Vice President Curt at 7:50pm. The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 15, 2015 at Greene St. Church. at 7:00pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Jill Trevino, Secretary
Tecumseh Woods Board 

